MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, March 30, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Alice Worthan, Charles Oliver, Earnestine White, Shelvy Myers and OFI Supervisor Patty Wilhite.  Ms. Wilhite substituted for County Director Mark Akridge as he was out of the office.  
The minutes of the last meeting were approved as presented.        
The Office of Family Independence and Social Services reports were discussed.      

The County funds expenditures report was shared with the Board.                          
Director’s report:
· Information was shared with the Board concerning the recent Child Safety Symposium in Macon, GA.  The Director attended along with one Social Services staff person from Hart and one from Franklin.  Topics included Improving Safety & Reducing Risk and Lessons Learned (a review of recent child death cases).  The meeting was very informative and productive.  More training will be held for staff in the future.      
· New computer equipment for some staff is scheduled to arrive next month.  A lot of the current computer equipment is antiquated and breaks frequently causing undue stress to employees.  It is hoped that the new equipment will make completing work a little easier for staff.  
· The office will be closed on Friday, April 22, 2011 for an all staff furlough day and on Monday, April 25, 2011 for a holiday.    
Meeting adjourned.  
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 27, 2011 at 4:00 p.m.

__________________________


__________________________

        Board Representative



         DFCS Representative 
